ASCSU Weekly Report 12/06/10
President’s Report –Cooper Anderson
New This Week:
· I will be attending the BOG in Denver on Tuesday, December 7 and Wednesday, December 8th. I will be updating the body of BOG happening when I return to campus on the 9th.

· Please remember the ASCSU Retreat scheduled for Saturday, January 22nd from 8-5 at the CSU Alumni Center in Downtown Denver. ATTENDANCE IS MANDATORY according to all job descriptions! Food and Transportation will be provided.

Ongoing Reminders:

· Please get your office hours to Associate Director Andrew Riley ASAP so he can post those to the website.

· Please throw away any junk in the office to keep our space clean, especially newspapers and papers that are not needed anymore. If you think something might need to be saved, please file it away. 

Vice President’s Report – Jennifer Babos
New This Week:

· prep and presentation for admin meeting about ipv policies on campus

· Internal Advisory committee regarding diversity on campus

· SFRB finished all fall dialogues! HORRAY!

· Basic HR things for the week 

· senate

Ongoing Reminders:


Tell people you appreciate them
Finance Report – Jordan Von Bokern
New This Week:

· The Student Funding Board (SFB) approved $32,254.90 in student organization event funding on Thursday, December 2. You can now find their events listed in the SFB calendar at the end of this report.

· SFB has now allocated 84% of the total SFB budget.

	Meeting Date
	Amount Allocated

	September 2
	$14,517.30

	September 9
	$17,853.40

	September 16
	$12,036.18

	September 23
	$28,320.00

	September 30
	$9,419.00

	October 7
	$3,545.00

	October 14
	$2,946.30

	October 21
	$31,969.90

	October 28
	$672.30

	November 4
	$13,348.15

	November 11
	$9,730.20

	November 18
	$14,323.40

	December 2
	$32,254.90**

	
	

	Total Allocated
	$190,936.03**

	Total Remaining
	$35,063.97**


** Pending Senate approval
· The United Men of Color event approved by the Student Funding Board at last week’s meeting is a request for $19,999.00. Since this amount exceeds $10,000, it has to be approved by the Senate as well in the form of a bill. That will be coming up this week.

· I hope to present to Senate this week on my efforts to create a funding process for events that happen early in the Fall semester and therefore cannot meet the 21 day buffer requirement in the current bylaws.

· We currently have liaisons assigned to Phi Gamma Delta, Student Sustainability Center, Pagan Student Alliance, Student Veterans Organization, United Men of Color, Metalsmithing, Day Without Hate, Black Definition, and Campus Feminist Alliance.

· Thanks to the Senate for approving the allocation of an additional $20,000 to the Student Funding Board. Those funds are reflected in this accounting.

· There is only 1 Board meeting left this semester.

Ongoing Reminders:

· If a student group comes into the office asking questions about getting funding, please give them my card (it’s on the front desk) and ask them to contact me. 

· SFB members meet with a lot of student orgs in the office, so please try to keep the big table clean so that we have an office meeting space that is professional and welcoming.

· If you see an advertisement for an event that you believe has been funded by the Student Funding Board and it does not include the ASCSU logo, please bring it to my attention.

Dates to Remember:

· December 9 – Next SFB meeting. LSC 213-215 at 5:15pm. 

· The following events have been funded in part by your student fees:

· December 7 – Seminar: Dr. Todd Cornish (Wildlife Disease Association)

· December 9 – Tom Woods (Young Americans for Liberty)

· January 20 – Doug Russell (SOVA)

· February 2 – Langston Hughes Project (Black Definition)

· February 8 – Natasha Seedorf (Metalsmithing)

· February 18 – Patrick Sims: How to Stage a Lynching (Black Definition)

· February 19 – Symposium on Orthopedics (Premedica)

· February 21 – MC Lyte (Black Definition)

· February 22 – Front Range Student Ecology Symposium (FRSES)

· February 24 – David Sirota lecture (SERVE)

· February 25 – Wale Concert (United Men of Color) (pending Senate approval)

· March 2 – Maria Buzeck, Visiting Artist (SOVA)

· March 9 – Matthew Thomson, Visiting Artist (SOVA)

· March 29 – Andrea Cochran, Landscape Architecture Days (SCASLA)

· 6:00pm in Engineering 100

· March 30 – Mary Scott Lecture given by Miriam Nelson (CAHS Dean’s Leadership Council)

· March 30 – Gary Hilderbrand, Landscape Architecture Days (SCASLA)

· 7:00pm in Engineering 100

· March 31 – Jamie Maslyn Larson, Landscape Architecture Days (SCASLA)

· 6:00pm in Engineering 100

· April 1 – Karaoke Fest (Chinese Language Club)

· April 1 – Tom Leader, Landscape Architecture Days (SCASLA)

· 6:00pm in Engineering 100

· April 2 – Gateway to Asia (Chinese Language Club)

· April 2 – Alpha Kappa Delta Honorary Lecture (AKD)

· April 7-8 – Christopher Grubbs, Landscape Architecture Days (SCASLA)

· April 12 – AV Kickoff to Engineering Days (ECC)

· April 13 – David Freda (Metalsmithing)

· April 15 – Engineering Days Barbecue (ECC)

· April 16 – Engineering Days Senior Design Showcase (ECC)

· April 17 – SERVE Conference (SERVE)

· April 18 – Passover Dinner (Chabad)

Controller – Tim Sellers
[image: image1.emf]Department Total Allocation Total Income Total Expense % used

Academics $500.00 $0.00 $0.00 0.0%

Administration $40,943.00 $0.00 $33,729.70 82.4%

Community Affairs $3,500.00 $0.00 $598.28 17.1%

Diversity and Outreach $8,000.00 $0.00 $468.64 5.9%

Environmental Affairs $2,000.00 $0.00 $2,000.00 100.0%

Leadership Development $2,500.00 $0.00 $22.24 0.9%

Legislative Affairs $13,600.00 $0.00 $392.00 2.9%

Marketing $20,000.00 $0.00 $3,049.37 15.2%

Senate $1,725.32 $0.00 $0.00 0.0%

Student Services $29,750.00 $428.10 $22,176.53 74.5%

Supreme Court $1,000.00 $0.00 $110.49 11.0%

Ram Ride $89,000.00 $0.00 $28,628.47 32.2%

$212,518.32

$428.10

$91,175.72

Total Transferred For Account $1,436.12

$121,342.60 42.9%

$123,206.82

Department Total Allocation Total Income Total Expense % used

Internal Operations $17,037.00 $0.00 $3,658.37 21.5%

$17,037.00

$0.00

$3,658.37

$13,378.63 21.5%

$13,378.63

Department Total Allocation Total Income Total Expense % Spent

Senate General Account $983,189.25 $0.00 $172,637.36 17.6%

$983,189.25

$0.00

$172,637.36

Total Tranfer for Account ($21,594.01)

$810,551.89

$788,957.88 19.8%

Account 23-62500

12/6/2010



Account Balance

Total Allocated for Account

Total Income for Account

Total Expenditures for Account

Budget Balance/Percent Used

Total Income for Account

Total Expenditures for Account

Budget Balance/Percent Used

Account Balance

Senate General Account

Office Supplies and General Operations

12/6/2010



Total Allocated for Account

Account 23-61800

Total Income for Account

Total Expenditures for Account

Account Balance



Budget Balance/Percent Used

ASCSU Account Status Report

Account 23-61500

December 6, 2010

Total Allocated for Account

Executive Cabinet Report


Chief of Staff –Nate Fiedler
New This Week:

· Met with Crossroads to discuss how to build a partnership between the CSU community and Crossroads domestic violence resource center

· Met with Orientation and Programming to discuss amount of time given to sexual assault education during preview sessions in the summer

· Went to the National Women’s Studies Association conference in Denver this weekend

· Planning the Weldon High school visit on Wednesday

· Met the new director of the BACC office, Miss Bridgette

· Updated OWP about the fee process

· Did student org presentations

Ongoing Reminders:


Tell people you appreciate them
Deputy Chief of Staff –Eric Berlinberg

New This Week:

· Director’s Reports will NOT be due next Monday during Finals Week. Please study hard and get good grades. Have a great break, but don’t forget to check your e-mail regularly throughout vacation!

· End of Semester Directors Reports for Cabinet members will be due Friday the 14th of January, 2011. The template was e-mailed out, but if you have any questions, please see Chief of Staff Fiedler or myself. These need to be submitted to Kim Grubbs in hard copy form, as well as e-mailed in electronic form by that date in order to receive your Directors Report Deposit back on your paycheck at the end of the year.
· SFRB:

· This Wednesday, Vice President Babos and I will be giving an SFRB update to Senate. This is extremely important, as SFRB will soon become very prevalent next semester within Senate, as the Long Bill approaches in April. The reason we have not come to Senate yet this semester is because we have only been holding question and answer sessions with fee area Directors, not having any budget presentations. Budget presentations will begin starting in the Spring semester. Senate should also receive a presentation from someone regarding the new fee that is being proposed in the near future.

· Working with Director Martel and RamRide on a new/edited training video for their nightly operations.

· RamRide Recognition of Sponsors, Resolution #4011 will go up in the Consent Agenda after the Consent Agenda Committee has a chance to meet next (timeframe TBD). If you have any concerns/questions regarding this resolution, please see me or  your committee chair.

Ongoing Reminders:

· Senators, please remember to attend your College Council meetings regularly and provide updates on Legislative business.

Elections –Andrew Ives

Public Relations –Amy Lamb
New This Week:

Sit down with Jordyn about Diversity Outreach trip to New Orleans

Update with Nate about ONE CSU

Ongoing Reminders:

· Bi-weekly articles for anyone to write

· End of the year directors report

Dates to Remember:

· Good luck on finals!

Academics –Shadi Barzideh
Community Affairs –Chase Eckerdt
New This Week:

· We will have an announcement this week on the new associate director of community affairs.

· There is an information meeting Tuesday night about the Grove Housing Development at 6:30.  Please come and see me if you have any interest in going.

· I am continuing to work on meeting the housing needs of CSU students as directed by Senate.  I will have updates this week. 

· I will continue to keep all of you updated on all political issues that arise with the city.

· I will have some kind of update about party registration when we come back once I have had some key meetings with the police department.

Ongoing Reminders:

As always, if you have any questions about things going on in the city please come and see me.  I can help you figure out how to get involved with issues you are concerned with as well as provide lots of information about things that are going on.  

Dates to Remember:

· Tuesday December 7th, Grove Housing Project meeting.  Please come if you are interested. 

Diversity & Outreach –Sam Raso

New This Week:

· Working with Amy to write a press release about Southern University

· Looking for new assistants. 

· Conversation with Southern Universities student government president about the possibilities between our two universities.

· Talked to Vani and some of the students involved in Asian feast about funding opportunities.

· Creating guidelines for events we will be funding, what their presentation should be, what is included, how does it relate to the department, and students as a whole.

· Having conversations about what One CSU can be. Potential to keep it around no matter who may be in office.

· Good luck on finals everyone!

Ongoing Reminders:

· Fun Fridays in the B/ACC office every Friday. Check it out the play video games, watch movies, play games. Its fun and a great way to meet new people. 

· Real Talk in the B/ACC office is every Tuesday 4 p.m.-5 p.m.

· Native American Woman Circle in the N/ACC office is every Wednesday at 5:00 p.m.

· T.E.A Time in the A/PACC office is every Thursday 2 p.m.-3 p.m.

Dates to Remember:

· MLK day January 17th. There is a march from old town square to the lsc, and then a banquet at the lsc

Inter Personal Violence Coordinators –Rachel Drechsler & Allison Watt

(Alli)New This Week:

· Contacted the Education department about supplying counselors at the event

· Contacted the Social Work Department about supplying counselors at the event

· Have the VAT advocates on board for being available at the event

· Finalizing name for spring project

Ongoing Reminders:

· There is a lot going on this time of year and everyone is working extremely hard, great work everybody!

· The Spring Event is approaching extremely quickly; I would love for some people from ASCSU to get involved in the creating of it.

Dates to Remember:

· Spring Event March 7-10

(Rachel)New This Week:

· RAINN Day took place last Wednesday and was a success. We look forward to having another awareness event sometime this April out on plaza to support Sexual Assault Awareness Month. 

· Looking further into legal provisions of the grant and how to implement IPV support and resources with federal money.  

· Also, beginning stages of consulting with legal counsel to ensure the success of the grant at CSU. 

· The grants due date for the 2011-2012 fiscal year will be released sometime this month.

· Corresponding with community based IPV centers to coordinate support and knowledge about the grant.

Ongoing Reminders:

· Alli and I are still looking for volunteers to help with the Spring Project! 

Dates to Remember:

· March 7-10- Spring Project! 

Leadership Development – April Ragland
New This Week:

· If you haven’t come to RLT yet and would like to, please come to this week’s meeting. It is from 6:30-8:30 in room 203-205. We would love to have you come. 

· Please let us know if your department needs RLT’s help on any upcoming projects you have. 

· If you have an open position in your department please let Rachel know. Currently we are looking for four assistants for Diversity and Outreach, Webmaster, and elections committee members.  

· We are beginning to work on an ASCSU orientation for all new members. If you have any input please let me know. 

· This week RLT is having a finals study session. Friday night from 6-9pm in the ASCSU office. It would be nice to have you all there. 

Ongoing Reminders:

  If you have any ideas on topics for professional development sessions please let me know. 

Dates to Remember:

· Dept meeting- December 8th 7pm 

· RLT- December 9th 6:30-8:30 

Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Strauch
New This Week:

· CapWiz draft is up and running: www.capwiz.com/ascsu. Comments are welcomed.  Working on communication policies.

· Training will begin after the Winter Break. Doing it now would be difficult due to finals schedules, etc.

· Cooper and I met with 2 staff members with the Denver Metro Chamber of Commerce to discuss how they use CapWiz and other communications tools. It was a useful and productive conversation. 

· Keeping a very close eye on the CCHE, CSU Financial Accountability Plan and movement around tuition increases. It is likely that between the actual tuition increase and the credit hour gap change that tuition will increase by approximately 20%.

· Also looking at Achievement Gap.

· Logo and Identity Task Force: 2nd meeting schedule on 12/6. Drafts of the new logo (emphasize DRAFTS) should be available this week.

· Moving forward with the CSU Board of Governors Bill. The election has changed our game plan. 

· Starting to put together what our case statement/leave behind will look like.

· Looking at printing the Sarah Elfreth “The Young Guardians” thesis. Running into some issues due to cost requiring bids. Working on it.

· Welcome letters to each new and returning legislator in the works.

· Met with our lobbyist and Reps. Fischer and Kefalas to discuss the bill. Sen. Giron will be the lead Senate sponsor. The bill title will submitted last week.

Ongoing Reminders:

· Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. legislativeaffairs@ascsu.colostate.edu.

· I appreciate folks keeping their eyes and ears open for any potential issues and to keep us informed. Thanks!

Marketing –Jillian Hart
New This Week:

· Transfort ads in Collegian for finals week schedule. 

· Thinking of fun ads for finals week (giving tips on successful studying)

RamRide – Submitted –Regina Martel
General:

· Our last weekend of operations for the semester ran really well. The department and I would like to thank everyone that helped us out this semester! We really appreciate it and we are looking forward to next semester.

Donations:
· We are trying to make a donor list for the second semester.

Purchases: 


· Nothing new to report.
Operations:

· Going to start a checklist for the nightly operations. 
· I have been talking with Zach from CTV about scheduling a meeting to update the training video. 
Volunteers:

· The new calendar can be found on the RamRide website. Volunteers can now sign up for next semester until Spring Break. 
· We are still in need of volunteers for the first weekends back from break spread the word and let Liz know if you know of any groups that are looking to volunteer
Data:

· Last Weekend 



	Date
	# Cars Running
	# of Rides
	# of Passengers
	# of Cancels
	Max Wait Time

	Thursday 
	6
	73
	246
	43
	40-50

	Friday 
	15
	127
	389
	142             
	60

	Saturday 
	13
	110
	338
	93
	35


· Total people driven home this weekend: 973
Student Services – Beau Loendorf
New This Week:

· Monday this week ASCSU and ASAP were passing out “stress-less” bags. If you received a bag please give me feedback if you on what we could add or do different.

· Forever Green Shirt designs are being accepted from now until February 4 please let anyone know who what’s to design a shirt to have them sent to the student service email account.

· Good Luck on Finals!

Ongoing Reminders:

· I-ball is in a little less than 6 months AWAY! This year the theme is awesome and we will pass out invitations in February.

· Late-Night Breakfast this SUNDAY from 9-midnight in the Lory Student Center Food court

Dates to Remember:

· Sunday December 12: Late Night Breakfast 

Sustainability Coordinator –Seth Danner

New This Week: 

Campus bike map, prospective CBAC education programs, finalizations on LAB application, winter riding promotion, RA bike education class meeting

Work with community Sustainability program to encourage student participation

Facilities sustainability energy council

Ongoing Reminders:

· Co site Leader for local alternative break program with SLICE

· Continued support for the CBAC

Dates to Remember:

· 12/7/10 energy council 7:30 am

Judicial Report – Nick Yoswa
New This Week:

· The AUHB met last week. Thanks to Mary Butterfield, Tom Vincent and Carissa Ramirez for their contributions. We hope that their replacements can live up to the standards which they have set. 

· Thanks to all of the Court members for their hard work this semester. You all make the job enjoyable day in and day out.

· Happy Holidays to everyone, and good luck on your finals!

Ongoing Reminders:

· If you ever come across something within the organization that you feel warrants the Court’s attention please stop by the office and fill out an internal complaint form. As a reminder the court will not serve as procedural advisors for anyone nor can we answer any hypothetical questions. We do not serve as mediators and will not involve ourselves in any personal office conflicts. The court will only be inclined to hear cases if it feels that a potential breach of procedure has occurred.  Please contact me if you have any questions about the internal complaint filing procedure as I would be happy to sit down and go over it with you.

· Any and all questions regarding internal complaints are to be directed to me through email only. Using text messages or facebook to ask questions is inappropriate and will not be utilized by the Court as a means of communication.

· The Court’s meetings are Wednesday mornings at 8:00am. The meetings are not weekly so I ask that if you are interested in attending you contact me so I can let you know whether we will be meeting that week or not. All Court meetings pertaining to ASCSU matters are open to the public.

